
Community Update
Soft plastics recycling, it’s 
time to start collecting!
Moira Shire Council are partnering with 
Recyclesmart to provide our community a soft 
plastics recycling solution, with drop-off points 
opening in July, to help you reduce what goes in 
your landfill bin.

Soft plastic are plastics that can be easily 
scrunched in your hand. Things like bubble wrap, 
chip packets, post satchels, bread bags, zip lock 
bags and frozen produce bags.

Before you recycle:

•	 Have you removed labels, staples, etc?
•	 Is it dry?
•	 Is it relatively clean?

Things that are not soft plastic:

•	 Biodegradable and compostable plastics
•	 Drinking straws
•	 Rigid plastic containers – such as biscuit 

trays
•	 Laminated materials

Drop off points will be located at our Resource 
Recovery Centres in Cobram, Nathalia, Numurkah 
and Yarrawonga. For more information and to find 	
	 out what happens to             	
	   collected soft plastics,     	
	 	 head to our website.
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JC Lowe Oval 
Draft Master 
Plan
Have Your Say Yarrawonga JC 
Lowe Oval Draft Masterplan. 

The Yarrawonga JC Lowe Oval 
Reserve Draft Masterplan is a 
comprehensive roadmap aimed 
at creating an enjoyable space for all. 

This plan, developed with input from the Community 
Asset Committee and local sporting clubs, promises 
enhancements such as improved playing surface. 

Share your thoughts via our online consultation on 
www.moiramaters.com.au

Scan to
visit website

Draft Fair Access Policy and 
Action Plan
From 1 July, all Victorian councils need a community 
sport gender equitable access and use policy to 
promote fair opportunity and access to all local 
facilities.

Moira Shire Council has drafted a Fair Access 
Policy and Action Plan, aimed at encouraging more 
participation from women and girls in sports. 

Your feedback on the policy is important.

Have Your Say on the draft policy and action plan 
is available for review until Sunday 23 June on the 
Moira Matters website.

Or call council and speak with Recreation Team for 
assistance.

Farewell Chair Administrator John Tanner AM
Mr John Tanner AM will conclude his role as Chair of the Panel of Administrators at Moira Shire Council on 
Sunday 9 June, with Graeme Emonson PSM acting as Chair during Mr Tanner’s leave from Wednesday 5 June 
2024.

During his tenure Mr Tanner focused on governance, transparency, and community engagement. 

Key achievements include the appointment of CEO Matthew Morgan for stability and reviews on major project 
delivery for the likes of the Yarrawonga Library, Events and Performance Precinct, the Numurkah Levee, the 
Yarrawonga Multisport Stadium. 

Administrators Graeme Emonson PSM and Suzanna Sheed AM will continue their roles until October 2028. 

Mr Tanner expressed pride in the council’s progress and optimism for its future ahead of the return to an elected 
council in 2028.


